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Aims and objectives of NWULA 

The Universities of Bolton, Central Lancashire, Chester, Edge Hill, Lancaster, Liverpool, Liverpool John Mores, Manchester, Manchester Metropolitan and Salford have recently formed the North West University Language Alliance (NWULA), with the support of the Regional Languages Network North West. The purpose of the group is to cooperate with regard to outreach work to schools in areas which are not directly linked to our own competitive recruitment, but which are focussed on general promotion of language learning to young people in the region. We realise that we are often duplicating each others' efforts and that working together we have more possibility of creating an impact regionally.

We are well aware of the need to tackle the alarming reduction in numbers of pupils taking languages at GCSE and A level. The key issue is continuation beyond Key Stage 3, especially in the North West region where statistics suggest that there is the lowest level of compulsory languages in the KS4 curriculum of any region in the country. 
http://www.cilt.org.uk/key/languagetrends/2005/trends2005_ks4.pdf 

Language departments in UK universities have been engaging in outreach work to promote language learning both in our own self-interest as regards our own subject area and as part of our Widening Participation efforts. We are also responding to national agendas such as the National Languages Strategy: http://www.dfes.gov.uk/languagesstrategy/pdf/DfESLanguagesStrategy.pdf
And the 2005 Footitt report into the role of HE in support of the National Languages Strategy:
http://www.dfes.gov.uk/research/data/uploadfiles/RR625.pdf

As a group, we have initially agreed to collaborate to provide some regionally focussed information for schools, particularly directed at Year 9 pupils. We have also agreed to stage events, entitled Language NoW! for Year 9 pupils in December (just before they make decisions about their GCSE programmes for Years 10-11); and Year 8 pupils in July (a few months in advance of the decision-making period, but that time is already too late for Year 9s who have already chosen their GCSE subjects). 

The events will be mini-conferences with plenary speakers and smaller workshops including taster classes in new languages and workshops on employability run by employers or careers advisers, meeting university alumni to hear of their experiences with languages etc. There will also be a fair with stands where all the universities can promote their own programmes and courses and provide information about language learning opportunities. 
